Justification for Nonsubstantive Change
The DoD is requesting a Nonsubstantive Change Request for OMB Control Number 0704-0420, “Generic Clearance for the Collection of Qualitative Feedback on Agency Service Delivery,” to correct a mistake with the currently approved Information Collection Request (ICR). The ICR includes a single information collection (IC) that was intended to simply show a sample survey and invitation for the Interactive Customer Evaluation (ICE) comment system. It is not a real survey and therefore does not place any burden on the public. However, it is currently utilizing the entirety of the burden that the DoD requested to be approved for ICs under the Generic ICR. Because of this mistake, we are unable to submit any new information collections under the Generic ICR. With this Nonsubstantive Change Request, we are simply requesting the removal the sample information collection so that we can use the approved burden for real ICs that fit the Generic ICR’s criteria. The sample documents will be maintained in the request and moved to the Supplementary Documents section.
